SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

JANUARY 10, 2013

CALL TO ORDER: 7PM

WELCOME: Linda Caton welcomed the general membership to the first meeting of the New Year.

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS AND GUESTS: Linda introduced several new members and guests totaling about seven all together.
APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER MINUTES: A motion was made by Penny Petersen and seconded by Janine Schneck to approve the minutes of November’s general meeting. Motion carried.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Kathy Jones was introduced as the new treasurer replacing Jeanne Schwan. Kathy reported that the fall play “Murder at Café Noir” directed by Sandy Pallett net income was $8890. The approximate total in our account is $28000. Kathy also reported that SLCT is in the process of changing banks from Chase to Wells Fargo. Once all checks drawn through Chase have cleared the transition will then be complete.
KUDOS FOR A GREAT HOLIDAY PARTY: Linda thanked Howard Hummel and Sandy Pallett for the great job they did in pulling together a wonderful holiday party that was held at Palo Verde.

SPRING PLAY “DEARLY BELOVED”: Howard Hummel is directing the spring play “Dearly Beloved”. Howard reported that the play runs from March 6 through March 10 with ticket sales beginning February 18th. The play takes place at a wedding preparation in South Texas with many interesting and quirky characters. A call for help to anyone from the membership who would like to assist with lighting set construction, etc. will be appreciated.
UPDATE ON ELECTION: Bud Jenssen reported that there are three board seats that will be vacant for the next term and there are five candidates who have agreed to run thus far. The five candidates are: Sandy Ilsen, Sandy Bocynesky, Roger Edmonds, Gerry Pieters, and John Crawford. The candidates will deliver their bios at the February meeting with the election to be held at the March meeting. 

UPDATE ON MEMBERSHIP DUES: Jim Nielsen reported that SLCT is still collecting dues for this year and that the membership list of names will be available on line and in a paper copy version.

INFORMATION REGARDING MEMBERSHIP VOLUNTEERING: A list of membership names and corresponding interest areas was distributed to the membership. Classes and workshops will be available.

HEALTH ISSUES: Several members of the SLCT membership are experiencing dire health issues. Harlie Youngblood said that we extend our support, prayers, and kindness to those afflicted and to their love ones.

SUMMER PLAY: SLCT is looking for someone to direct the summer play. 

ENTERTAINMENT: Thank you to Linda Shanahan and her “Doo Wop” team for providing a snippet of their upcoming performance scheduled to begin on January 15th. The membership was treated to the talent and entertainment of several of “Doo Wop’s” cast members.

NEW BUSINESS: Howard stated the need for membership involvement to assist in creating a business plan and a theatre budget. A committee to work on this project is necessary and all volunteers are appreciated to step forward. A business plan and a budget are the first steps required prior to looking for grants/funding.

Howard also reported on promoting SLCT’s Improv group.

Linda spoke about tax-deductible donations to SLCT.

Linda gave tribute to the SLCT sound and lighting crew.

Thank you to Jeanne Schwan for the many hours and superb job she performed as treasurer for SLCT.

Michael Carter - Secretary

